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REMARKS OF THE EUROPEAN UNION

e The Special High Level meeting of ECOSOC with the Bretton Woods Institutions, WTO
and UNCTAD is a unique opportunity to exchange views and experiences, assess
progress made and reflect on our policies, taking into account the interest of all
countries and, in particular the most vulnerable, and our shared commitment to reach
the MDGs by 2015.

e 2010 was a key year for the MDGs. The UN MDG Summit held in September in New
York reconfirmed that the MDGs are still high on the agenda of the international
community and reinvigorated political and financial commitments to accelerate
progress by 2015. This result is all the more remarkable given the backdrop of the
economic and financial crises. During the Summit, we stressed good practices and
lessons learnt. But we are still particularly off track on nutrition, child and maternal
mortality, as well as sanitation. The situation is especially worrying in Sub-Saharan
Africa, as well as in the Least Developed Countries (LDCs) and in countries in
situations of fragility and conflict.

e In addition, new challenges are complicating an already difficult situation. Developing



It is now essential to follow through the renewed global commitment to the MDGs and
to implement what has been agreed. Last year, the EU agreed on a series of concrete
actions aiming at: increasing ownership by developing countries; focusing efforts;
improving the impact and coherence of policies; mobilising more and predictable
financing for development; and making more effective use of development resources.
We are committed to deliver on what has been agreed.

At the same time, we must be open to change. Together, these additional challenges






